

HABILITATIVE SYSTEMS, INC. 415 South Kilpatrick Chicago, Illinois 60644

"Freeing The Human Spirit"

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Meivin L. Brooks, Esq., Chairperson Cochran & Montgomery

> Dr. John Morrison Vice Chairperson Dominican University

Morris Allen, Treasurer State Farm

Edy Burton, Secretary Burton Appraisals

> DIRECTORS Gloria Brown WGN

Helen Davis-Gardner M D

Gregory T. Hinton Democratic National Committee

> Ernie L. Pinkston Pinks Child Care Academy

> Ken Southward Oak Park Housing Authority

Cynthia Washingtori American Hospital Association

Dr. Frances G. Carroll, Retired University of Illino's Board of Trustees

Michele Williams, CPA Illinois Housing Development Authority

> ADVISORY BOARD Walter Hathaway Sun-Sentine

Kimberly E McCuilough-Starks AT&T Illinois

> Raiph G Moore RGM & Associates

PRESIDENT/CEO Donald J Dew The Hon. Toni Preckwinkle President Cook County Board of Commissioners 118 N. Clark Street, Room 537 Chicago, IL 60602

Dear President Preckwinkle:

We are writing to articulate our support for the appointment of a Gun Violence Czar for Cook County.

Undoubtedly, gun violence is one of the most pressing issues confronting Cook County and the city of Chicago. Since January 1st, 2015 more than 1,900 people have been shot and over 344 people killed from gun violence in Cook County. In the month of August 336 people were shot and 44 people killed in the City of Chicago. This represents a 12 percent increase over last year. These numbers are nothing short of staggering and require a coordinated effort and response to combat gun violence.

We believe that the appointment of a Gun Violence Czar will bring the necessary attention and focus on this issue and move us toward a set of recommendations that the County and city could implement. Further, we believe the individual chosen will be able to ensure that our resources at the city and county are being adequately deployed to address gun violence. Additionally, the individual appointed will be able to knock down jurisdictional boundaries and transcend the politics that too often get in the way of a coordinated effort to effectively tackle this critical public policy challenge.

Again, our organization supports the appointment of a Gun Violence Czar. Thank you in advance for your consideration of our request.

